
Ellerdine Village Hall (EVH) Report to Ercall Magna Parish Annual Meeting  -  April 2021
It was hoped that 2020 would be the year to make Ellerdine village hall an even more attractive venue to hire and bring in more revenue from bookings with modern accessible facilities. 

We were finally prepared and ready for major improvements to commence from January 2020 during the quieter months of bookings.  Work began to improve the toilet block internal layout to provide a new accessible toilet with baby changing, and completely modernised male and female wc’s.  We replaced the old and leaking felt roof, and also replaced the front entrance doors with automatic sensor doors and updated the foyer area.  
The improvement works cost a total of £75,000, funded by a range of grant funds including 

The finance was raised through various grants and fundraising including:

£30,000 Garfield Weston Anniversary fund (2018)

£1,800 Rank Foundation

£9,700 National Lottery Community Fund

£5,000 Bernard Sunley Trust

£13,000 ACRE Village hall improvement grant

£100 Councillor Pride Fund

£500 Ercall Magna Parish Council

£15,000 from our own fundraising efforts which have been supported by the local community

2020 also started us off with a special invitation to visit the Houses of Parliament to launch village halls week on 20th January 2020.  Village halls week is organised by ACRE (Action with Communities in Rural England) to help to raise awareness of the importance and significance village halls have in rural communities.  Ellerdine was one of 21 halls out of 10,000 in the country to receive the invitation because we successfully received £13,000 from a new village hall improvement grant.  Committee members Sylvia and Cheri attended the launch and enjoyed the day.

The grand opening of the new village hall improvements commenced on 14th March just as people were starting to scale back their risks of attending sessions in public as covid became serious.  The local MP Mark Pritchard attended and a few members from the local community attended for a free cream tea.

All planned events in 2020 were cancelled apart from the potato growing competition which continued to mark the date of the annual flower show, which had been going for more than 50 years.  The potato bucket competition was won by Cllr Chris Purves with a bucket of spuds weighing 5.47 pounds (note – members of the community need to beat that this year!)
During national lockdown we stayed connected and engaged with our local community and thought of new ideas for activities, we celebrated stay at home VE day 75 and sent out afternoon teas to senior residents.  We organised Easter activities and trails and various activities as permitted through the summer.  There was a short window of opening the hall covid safely, but for very little use until the end of October.  Then during lockdown restrictions we delivered Halloween treats to children and poppy day activity bags for remembrance day.  

Instead of our usual Christmas fair we organised an alternative festive event. We then collected and delivered 80 Christmas selection boxes for children, with the help of Santa and his helpers, and with £500 of funding from Western Power we were able to deliver 80 festive teas to local households with help from Sue at the Tiddly, and lots of volunteers making cakes and treats.  We also had enough food to send to the residents and staff at Hatton Court nursing home

This was much appreciated and welcomed by many residents in our villages who were not looking forward to spending the festive season at home.

For us all it has been the most unusual time and it has been great to see communities pull together in different ways.  The future plans are still unknown and our hall finances have benefitted from the government grant schemes, so we will be considering ways to spend the funds on more hall improvements to come.


